
GRADUATE COUNCIL MINUTES 
December 10, 2008 

 
The Graduate Council met at 2:30 p.m. in the 1st Floor Conference Room of the Sam 
Ingram Building.  Vice-Chair Vince Smith presided. 

I. Call to order 
Members present:   
Kevin James, Jane Marcellus, Robert Kalwinsky, Ronald Ferrara, Dorothy Craig, Bren 
Martin, Gore Ervin, Chassen Haynes, Teri Davis, Clare Bratten, and Melissa Moss 
 
Ex-Officio members present:   
Michael Allen, Dean, College of Graduate Studies 
Peter Cunningham, Associate Dean, College of Graduate Studies 
Philip Phillips, Associate Professor, English 
 
 

II. Announcements 

A. Dr. Vince Smith, Vice-Chair 

   Dr. Smith called the meeting to order.   

B. Dr. Michael Allen, Dean, College of Graduate Studies 

Dr. Allen noted that TBR held the quarterly meeting on December 4, 2008.  The 
following degrees have been approved by the Board:  Ph.D. in Molecular Biosciences, 
Ph.D. in Computational Science, M.S. in Horse Science, and M.S. in Information 
Systems.  The degrees will need to be authorized by the Tennessee Higher Education 
Commission (THEC).   

Dr. Allen stated that the College of Graduate Studies would like to be up by a total of 
10% in enrollment.  CGS is working to recruit international students to make up half of 
that increase in enrollment. 

C. Dr. Peter Cunningham, Associate Dean, College of Graduate Studies 

Dr. Cunningham stated that our Carnegie classification depends upon the number of 
Ph.D. graduates each year.  For reporting purposes, doctoral graduates are counted 
beginning in the summer.  Then, the fall and spring semesters are included.  There must 
be twenty doctoral graduates each year to remain in our peer group.  We have fifteen 
students projected to graduate in the Spring of 2009.  That would bring the total of 
graduates for the year to twenty-four students.   

   

III. Approval of minutes from last meeting—November 19, 2008 



   A motion was made to accept the minutes of the November 19, 2008 meetings.  The motion 
was seconded and passed. 

 

IV. Sub-Committee Reports 

A. Graduate Faculty and Curriculum Review                                                                                               
Dr. Kevin James, Chair 

• Consent calendar attached --- A motion was made to accept the consent calendar.  
The motion was seconded and carried. 

B. Student Affairs and Travel                                                                                                                     
Dr. Bren Martin, Chair                                                                                                                            

• Dr. Martin reported the Graduate Program Enhancement Travel Budget has an 
available balance (with encumbrances) of $10,702.99. 

C. Policies and Procedures                                                                                                                     
Dr. Teri Davis, Chair  

• Dr. Davis noted that the committee is still working on the Thesis/Dissertation 
Compensation Proposal.   

D. Graduate Program Review                                                                                                                     
Dr. Jane Marcellus, Chair     

• Dr. Marcellus stated that the Provost has approved the graduate program reviewers 
that were submitted for Aviation, Computer Science, and Mathematics.  
Respectively, the selected external reviewers are Tim Brady, Ph.D., Embry Riddle 
Aeronautical University, Pearl Y. Wang, Ph.D., George Mason University, and 
Harvey Diamond, Ph.D., West Virginia University. 

E. Catalog Committee                                                                                                                     
Ad Hoc Only 

V. Old Business 

VI. New Business 

Melissa Moss, first-year School Psychology major, introduced herself to the council 
members.  Melissa will replace graduate student, Leslie Merritt, on the Graduate 
Council.  Leslie graduates this December. 

 

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned. 

Minutes submitted by:  Melissa Hawkins, Recording Secretary 
















